

Minutes of the

Annual Ivychurch Parish Meeting

11th May 2006

Present: Doug Suckling, Pat Healey, Tina Knight
(+ Judy Suckling taking minutes)

Public: 5 members of the public

Action
By

1. **Apologies** Caroline Solly, Edwin Lang, Christine Donnelly and Margaret Waite.

2. **Minutes of previous annual meeting** were not available

2.1. The minutes were not approved as a copy could not be found at the present time.

2.a **Minutes of Parish council meeting**, (dated 13th April 2006).

2.1.a The minutes were agreed and signed by Doug.

3. **Matters arising from the minutes**, (dated 13th April 2006).

3.1. Pat still needed to get the fence preserver and finish the posts.

Pat and Doug would try to get the netball board replaced A.S.A.P.

PH.
PH/DS

3.2. There had been no response from SDC regarding Martins Farm. Doug would pursue this yet again.

DS

3.3. The district audit has now been completed and paid.

3.4. Eddy was not at the meeting to inform the council of progress on the Quotations required for the village hall building works.

3.5. Pat still needed to repair the brickwork above the village hall entrance.

PH

3.8. No application had been made for the second home income money yet, Doug would try to progress this.

DS

3.9. The two invoices for the IAA rent for the three years, including this financial year, had been raised and payment received.

3.10 The planning application for the work on the village hall is believed to be time for renewal, as Eddy was not available, and was in possession of the documents, Doug said he would talk to Eddy to confirm the application expiry date.

DS

3.12. A sign for the 'Pub and Church' on the B2070 would not be allowed by the highways department as it would require over 40,000 visitors a year.

3.13 Doug would contact the Rural Housing group to see if they required refreshments for the meeting to be held at Ivychurch.

DS

3.14 Check the following payments have been made: KAPC

JS

Page
210

5.1 Hedge cutting by Brookers.

5.2 KCC grass cutting.

JS

6.1 The application for '1 Hookwall cottages' was now with the development committee.

JS

4 Report from St. Georges Church.

4.1 Unfortunately, there was nobody available to give the report for St. Georges church due to illness and prior commitments.

5 Parish Chairman's report 2005/2006

5.1 The annual report was given, and distributed by the Chairman.

6 Village Hall and Green

6.1 There was nothing to report on the village hall or green .

7 Acting Treasurers Report.

7.1 Judy gave an update on the present situation with the bank accounts and what is still to pay out.

8 Correspondence

8.1 Various items of correspondence were discussed, Tina would look at the discussion paper on 'Bylaws' and report back to the council.

TK

9 Date and Time of next Meeting.

The next meetings of the parish council will be 15th June 2006 @ 8pm.

Followed by: 13th July 2006 @ 8pm.

10 Any other business

10.1 The Chairman stated that he would contact KCC highways about the Brenzett sign that moves in the wind and also about the rubbish that now litters our roads.

DS

10.2 A member of the public raised the issue of parking of tractors and cars on the field opposite Oast House Field, The Chairman said that he would raise this with Shepway D.C. to investigate

DS

Meeting closed at 21.18